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[Date]

[Recipient Name]
[Street Address]

[City, ST ZIP Code]

Dear [Recipient Name]:

On behalf of NAME, it is my pleasure to welcome you to Northwestern University. Your appointment as a TITLE in the CENTER/DEPT/SCHOOL from DAY MONTH YEAR through DAY MONTH YEAR is offered without salary (or with a living allowance) from Northwestern University (and is coterminous with your employment/affiliation by/with SPONSORING ENTITY).
[INSERT LANGUAGE APPROPRIATE TO APPOINTMENT]
As a TITLE, you must familiarize yourself with and abide by all Northwestern University policies.  Failure to comply with University policies may result in termination of your appointment.  Additionally, you must specifically review the following policies and take the required actions prior to the start of your appointment:
· Civility and Mutual Respect
· Patent and Invention Policy 

· Policy for Reviewing Alleged Research Misconduct
· To help keep the Northwestern community safe from sexual violence and sex discrimination, Research Visitors are expected to complete the University’s online course “Preventing Sexual Misconduct & Sex Discrimination.” 

· Research Visitors, regardless of citizenship or place of residence, must complete the Department of Children and Family Services (DCFS) Mandatory Reporting form. 

As a TITLE at Northwestern University, you will receive an e-mail with instructions to activate your NetID and University e-mail account. It is critical that you activate your NetID without delay in order to access many important University resources. You will also be eligible to request a Northwestern non-employee ID Card.
COVID-19 Guidelines - Visitors must adhere to the university’s safety protocols. As of January 1, 2023, the COVID-19 vaccination requirement no longer applies to Research Visitors on campus. With the exception that if a Research Visitor is enrolled in a credit-bearing, on-campus program, then the vaccine requirement applies.
I welcome you to an association with Northwestern University, where I hope that your work is both productive and enjoyable.  Should you have any questions or problems, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely yours,

_________________________________________________

School Dean (or Center Director for URIC appointment)
[image: image1.emf]Please sign below and return a copy  to indicate you have read and understood your responsibilities as a  Northwestern Research  Visitor .  



________________________________________ 
___________________

Research Visitor’s Signature


Date

cc:
School/Department or Center Administrator





